
  

  

FOI 2161 

Date 12/09/2023 

 

Dear Requester, 

Thank you for your Freedom of Information request. Please note, this is a cross-site response for 

Bedford site and Luton site. 

 

You asked: 

The number of cancelled, delayed or missed appointments at your Trust as a result of British 

Medical Association strikes w/c 11th – 15th April, broken down by 

1. Type of appointment, e.g. checkup, treatment, surgery 

2. Type of care the appointment/surgery was required for, e.g. cancer – please specify 

which department too  

Please see below link 

https://www.england.nhs.uk/publication/preparedness-for-potential-industrial-action-in-the-

nhs/#heading-3 

And open the document labelled 

“Data on the impact of the junior doctor industrial action from Tuesday 11 April to Saturday 15 April” 

 

 

This information is provided for your personal use and is the property of Bedfordshire Hospitals 

NHS Trust and subject to any existing Intellectual Property and Database Rights. Any commercial 

application or use of this information may be subject to the provisions of the Re-use of Public 

Sector Information Regulations 2015 (RPSI). This means that if you wish to re-use the information 

provided for commercial purposes for any reason you must ask the Trust for permission to do so.  

 Please note that the Trust has a formal internal review and complaints process which is managed 

by the Information Governance Manager/Data Protection Officer. Should you have any concerns 

with our response, you can make a formal request for an internal review. Requests for internal 

review should be submitted within three months of the date of receipt of the response to your 

original letter, and should be addressed to: dataprotectionofficer@ldh.nhs.uk. This option is 

available to you for up to three calendar months from the date your response was issued.  

If you are not satisfied with the Trust review under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 you may 

apply directly to the Information Commissioners Officer (ICO) for a review of your appeal decision. 

The ICO can be contacted at: ICO, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF 

www.ico.org.uk  

 Yours sincerely,  

 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.england.nhs.uk%2Fpublication%2Fpreparedness-for-potential-industrial-action-in-the-nhs%2F%23heading-3&data=05%7C01%7Cbhn-tr.foibedfordshirehospitals%40nhs.net%7C01a3ed71f4494927a73408db81e6cc86%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638246600495758579%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=4TYkY0U2WyPvmrpZwhnyqjz4f0M5JXIVBfVQTPopOLw%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.england.nhs.uk%2Fpublication%2Fpreparedness-for-potential-industrial-action-in-the-nhs%2F%23heading-3&data=05%7C01%7Cbhn-tr.foibedfordshirehospitals%40nhs.net%7C01a3ed71f4494927a73408db81e6cc86%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638246600495758579%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=4TYkY0U2WyPvmrpZwhnyqjz4f0M5JXIVBfVQTPopOLw%3D&reserved=0
https://www.england.nhs.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/11/workforce-and-reschedule-sitrep-20230317.xlsx


  

  

 FOI Officer 

 Bedfordshire Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust 

 

 


